
 

Our Lady OF THE Blessed  Sacrament 

Catholic Church 
 
 

3570 King William Avenue, West Point VA  23181 

PASTOR 
Rev. Oscar Paraiso          757-778-5118 
    Rectory          843-4231 
    Office     843-3125 ext 102 
Email:  oparaiso@richmonddiocese.org  
   
ADMINISTRATIVE ASSISTANT 
Pam Watkins     843-3125 ext 101 
    Hours:  T-W-Th   9:00 a.m. - 4:30 p.m. 
Email:  adminassistant@olbs-catholic.org 
 
BUSINESS MANAGER           843-3125 ext 104 
Bob Ryalls           757 207-0215 
E-mail:  businessmgr@olbs-catholic.org 
 
COORDINATOR of CHRISTIAN FORMATION 
Erin Hayden                843-3125 ext 103 
Email:  DRE@olbs-catholic.org 
 
MUSIC DIRECTOR 
Leda Zaginaylo          757 870-2516 
Email:  music@olbs-catholic.org 
 
PRESCHOOL TEACHER/DIRECTOR 
Vangy Lawson                  843-4177 
Email:  preschool@olbs-catholic.org 
 
GOOD NEIGHBOR CENTER 
Frances Thornton                 843-4339 
Hours:     M    10 am - 2 pm 
      W    12:30 pm - 2:30 p.m. 
 
van den BOOGAARD HALL RENTALS 
Janice McGowan                                 843-2870 
Email:  hallrentals@olbs-catholic.org 

SACRAMENT of RECONCILIATION 
     Saturday   5:00 p.m. 
     Also by appointment 
 

EUCHARISTIC ADORATION 
    Monday  and Tuesday 
    Mercy Center Chapel 
  

    First Friday Adoration in the church 
     6:00 p.m.  -  9:00 p.m. 
 

RECITATION of the MOST HOLY ROSARY 
    6:30 p.m. Every Friday in the church 
   
OUTREACH 
     A food basket and donation box are in the  
     church entry.  Your donations provide the  
     means to give direct help to the needy.  We  
     collect food on the first weekend of the  
     month. 
 

INFANT BAPTISM 
     Parent preparation classes are required 
     for each couple planning to have their 
     baby baptized. To schedule a preparation 
     session, please call the church office. 
 

MARRIAGE 
     OLBS sponsors a preparation program for  
     couples who intend to marry.  The Pastor  
     must be contacted at least six months prior  
     to the date of the wedding. 
 

RECEPTION into the  CHURCH 
     Those inquiring into the Catholic Faith or  
     seeking communion with the Church are  
     invited to contact the Parish Office.  Rite of  
     Christian Initiation of Adults (RCIA) is  
     offered. 
 

 

Revised January 2022 

The mission of Our Lady of the Blessed Sacrament Catholic Church, centered in the Eucharist, is to love God and His people  
and to extend His love to others through service and prayer. 

PARISH OFFICES at the MERCY CENTER 
     207 W. Euclid Blvd., West Point, VA  23181 
     Phone:  843-3125        Fax:  843-9158 
     

     Office Hours:    T W Th    9:00 a.m. - 4:30 p.m.  
 

     Parish e-mail :    olbs@olbs-catholic.org 
     Parish Web address:   www.olbs-catholic.org 

MASS SCHEDULE 
 WEEKENDS:  SATURDAY  5:30 P.M.   
             SUNDAY 9:00 A.M. 
     11:30 A.M. (SPANISH MASS) 
 WEEKDAYS:  8:30 A.M.   Tuesday - Friday 
 HOLYDAYS:   8:30 A.M. & 7:00 P.M. 



NEW YEAR’S EVE & NEW YEAR’S DAY 
 

December 31st 2022  & January 1st  2023 

 

 
Saturday,   December 31st SOLEMNITY OF MARY 
 NEW YEAR’S EVE 
      5:00 pm  Sacrament of Reconciliation 
      5:30 pm  Mass Offered for Laura Gladys Watkins  
      (RIP) 
                 Requested by the Watkins Family 
 
Sunday, January 1st   NEW YEAR’S DAY 
     9:00 am  Mass Offered for Paul McDonald (RIP) 

Requested by the Knights of Columbus 
 
   

Monday, January 2nd  

      No Mass 
     12pm-10pm Adoration in Chapel   
 
Tuesday, January 3rd      

     8:30 am Mass Offered for James Geron (RIP) 
       Anniversary of Death 
                 Requested by Donna Geron 
     12pm-10pm Adoration in Chapel    
 
Wednesday, January 4th  
     8:30 am Mass Offered for Anna Kozlowski (RIP) 
       Anniversary of Death 
                 Requested by Donna Geron 
 
Thursday, January 5th  
     8:30 am Mass Offered for Lancie McCloud (RIP) 
                 Requested by Linda & Joe Drexler 
        
Friday, January 6th  
     8:30 am     Mass Offered for Kathy Webster (RIP) 
                 Requested by Bill Webster 
     6:30 pm Most Holy Rosary 
 
Saturday, January 7th  
     5:00 pm  Sacrament of Reconciliation  
     5:30 pm  Mass Offered for Roger Staskiel (RIP)  

     Requested by Joe & Linda Drexler  
 
Sunday, January 8th  
     9:00 am   Mass Offered for Kathy Webster (RIP) 
                 Requested by Bill Webster 
    10:15 am Religious education classes for  
       Children & Adult faith formation 
      
 

 

 

 

                                   The Season of Christmas  
                      
With Christmas here and the New Year, there are new goals 
and possibilities! Let’s be mindful of God’s work in us. What 
is He doing in our souls? What is He calling us to? Let’s make 
Him a priority in our day, spending time with Him, talking 
with Him.                               

No doubt it is hard, with the world pulling us in so many 
directions… Maybe this is why starting the year with new 
goals gives us a clean slate to start with; a way to tell others 
we have this goal and it is important to us! Perhaps others 
will be inspired by you and spending time with God will 
become a goal for them. After all, isn’t this how God works? 
He starts with one and when we respond to Him, that light 
shines for another to see?  

What a beautiful way to spread God’s message of love.  
It has to begin with us! 

 

   

 
 



FAITH FORMATION 
____________________________________ 

 

Religious Education 

No Religious Education from December 18th - January 1st. 

Classes will resume on January 8th. Thank you to our 

teachers for sharing their time and talents to teach our parish 

kids. You are appreciated so much! May God Bless you all! 

 

 

    
 

 

 

Thanks to All Who Helped with  
 

the Parish Christmas Play & Potluck Dinner  

Thank you to all our parish family for joining us. It was a 

beautiful night of fellowship, food and love. The message of 

the Christmas play, “What Can I Give Him,” was taken to 

heart.        

Thank you to all our kids for participating in the play and 

thank you to the parents for keeping your kids involved and 

active in the faith of our parish. They are the future of our 

church, carrying the light of Christ to the world. 

 

 
 

A Very Big Thank You! 

Thank you to the OLBS Women’s Group for their generous 
donation of $131.00. This money was given to be used to 
enhance any programs for the youth of our parish. This 
monetary blessing will be used to help our kids learn and 
grow in their faith in the most memorable way possible. 
Merry Christmas!   

 
 

 

 

FORMED – This is FREE!! 

FORMED is a Catholic digital platform. It has over 4,000 

Catholic studies, movies, audio dramas, talks, e-books, and 

even cartoons for our children. FORMED has content from 

over 60 apostolates, including Augustine institute, Ignatius 

Press, and the Knights of Columbus, with material that is 

professionally produced, engaging, and solid in its catechism. 

Best of all, this material is free to you! It has been gifted to 

our parish from the Augustine Institute. Thank the Lord! The 

Augustine Institute also gifted the digital platform for our 

new curriculum “Word of Life.” We hope everyone takes 

advantage of these resources while they are available to us. 

We would love to have your feedback to share with the 

Augustine institute. Sign up as a parishioner, under our 

church @ www.FORMED.org.   Email your feedback to: 

dre@olbs-Catholic.org  

 

 

 

 

 

Bible Study is held at the church hall on Sunday’s, following 

the 9 am. Mass.  All are invited to join! It’s a great 

opportunity for parents, while kids are in Sunday school 

class.  

There is also a Bible Study on Tuesday’s, held at the Mercy 

Center conference room @ 4:30 pm.            

Come join us! 

 

 

 

http://www.formed.org/
mailto:dre@olbs-Catholic.org


Altar Flowers 

If you are interested in ordering flowers for the altar, please 
call the parish office to let Pam know what weekend and 
whether or not you will be bringing the flowers in or need her 
to order for you.   

You can do either the flowers on both sides of the Tabernacle 
or those in front of the Altar or both.   

The Parish office is open Tuesdays, Wednesdays, and 
Thursdays from 9:00am until 4:30pm. 

 
A HUGE Thank You to all who came together to decorate our 

church for the Advent and Christmas seasons.  Our church 
has never looked more beautiful! It is stunning and adds so 

much to the wonder and awe of Christmas. 
 

Married Couples  
 

The Parish wishes to honor married couples throughout the 
year in our bulletins.  Please find a form in this bulletin for 
you to let us know when you were married!  If you have been 
recognized last year, names will continue to be listed and 
there is no need to fill out the form again. 
 
 

Prayer List Starts Over for the New Year 
 

If you wish to add someone’s name to the prayer list, please 
call the parish office.  The new year’s list begins in this week’s 
bulletin with those who have already requested names for 
the list.  Last year’s list became so long and there was no way 
to know who should no longer be on that list.  
 

 

 

 

 
 
Quan & Sandy Dinh  January 18, 2020 
Bill & Edwina Madigan  January 28, 1967 
 
 

 

2023 Parish Calendars 

The Parish calendars are here!  Please pick up a calendar at 
the back of the church.   
 

 
 

Collections for December 24th & 25th , 2022 
          Week’s Amount  
         
Parish Operations               $    2,951  
Supplementary Collection  $         20 
Christmas   $    2,342     
Votive Candles   $         39 
Immaculate Conception  $         15 
Solemnity of Mary  $         10 
Initial Offering   $         20 
          
Total                                         $   5,397 
 

Restricted, Special Use, or Sent Out of Parish: 
  

Capital Campaign  $    9,396           
Haiti Ministry   $       500 
Catholic Charities  $       845   
Poor Box   $         20  
 

***Thank You for Supporting our Parish*** 

 
 
 

Attendance 

 
December 24th    Saturday 5:30 pm Mass  142 
 Christmas Eve 9:00 pm Mass    68 
                                   
December 25th    Sunday    9:00 am Mass                        71 
 Christmas Day 
 
                No Spanish Mass    
        

 
 

The Year of Grace, with Divine Mercy 
From the Diary of St. Faustina 

    

The smallest act of virtue has unlimited value in My eyes 

because of your great love for Me. In a soul that lives on My 

love alone, I reign in as in heaven. I watch over it day and 

night. In it I find My happiness; My ear is attentive to each 

request of its heart; often I anticipate its requests. O child, 

especially beloved by Me, apple of My eye, rest a moment 

near My Heart and taste of the love in which you will delight 

for all eternity. (Diary, 1489).  

My Prayer Response: 

My Lord Jesus, may I do everything out of love for You, even 

the smallest act. May I know Your love throughout eternity. I 

rest near Your Heart, Lord. 

Thanks to all who 
decorated!! 



 

 
 

Coats for Kids 
 

Thank you to all parishioners and businesses that donated 
to our local Coats for Kids fundraising campaign. 

   

Knights’ Blood Drive January 10, 2023 

The Knights of Columbus is sponsoring an upcoming Red 
Cross Blood Drive for January 10, 2023 at the Boogaard Hall.  
Please make an appointment by visiting the Red Cross web 
site: RedCrossBlood.org. 
 

Becoming a Knight 

Father Jakubowski Council 8116 always welcomes practicing 
Catholic men (18 and older) to join.  You can either talk to 
one of the Knights or simply complete an online application. 
Go to www.kofc.org/secure/en/join/join-kofc.html. 

 

Knights of Columbus Insurance 

Do you have life insurance, long-term care insurance, an 
annuity, or other retirement needs?  Knights of Columbus 
had their origins in 1882 to help those in need, especially to  
for working class families if something happened to the 
family provider.  Knights’ members can get a free 
consultation with our local insurance agent, Todd Curtis, by 
contacting him at 866-868-1492. 

 

 

 

2023 Parish Calendars Provided by the Knights 

The Knights have once again generously donated the parish 
calendars.  The Parish calendars are here!  Please pick up a 
calendar at the back of the church.   
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Hearing Assistance 
 

If you are having difficulty hearing the Mass in Church, speak 
with one of the ushers, as the parish has purchased hearing 
assistance devices for our parishioners.   

 

 

Priests for Life 
 

Happy New Year! 
 

The beginning of a new calendar year brings us a special joy 
and hope. It is a reminder that time is a gift of God, given to 
us from His eternity, for us to use to prepare for eternity.  
 
The passing of each year and each day is meant to be an 
exchange with God: He gives us time, and we give our days 
and years back to Him in service and love, bringing as much 
good as possible into the world and into the lives of others.  
 
The New Year is an opportunity to resolve, above all, to serve 
God faithfully: to believe more firmly, to hope more ardently, 
to love more generously. That is what makes a new year 
“happy,” and that is what leads us to the happiness that 
never ends.  

 

 

 

 

 

Knights of Columbus 

 

http://www.kofc.org/secure/en/join/join-kofc.html


Attention Married Couples! 

We would like to honor all married couples throughout the year in our bulletins.  Please take a 

moment to fill out this form.  Please return the finished form to the basket at the back of the 

Church or mail to the parish office at 207 West Euclid Blvd., West Point, VA 23181                   

by    January 25, 2023. 

 

Names:_____________________________________________________ 

 

Years Married:____________________ 

 

Where were you Married? (City/State): ___________________________ 

 

Date of Marriage:____________________________ 

 

 

 

 

 

To Honor a Beloved Spouse who has passed on to 

eternal life: 

 

Name of Surviving Spouse: _________________________ 

 

Name of Deceased Spouse:_________________________ 

 

Wedding Anniversary:____________________________ 

 



 
 
 

January Prayers for Healing & Good Health   
 
  
Jerry Armstead      
Vuong Bui       
Linda Burch          
Katherine Carson             
Meredith Crowe 
Lydia Dehn         

 

Vincent D’elia              
Denise DePompeo            
Laurie Hite                       
Gloria Kojcsich       
Bonnie Kopacki                  
Philip Liberato       

 

Lenny Ramlano  
Gloria Wajciechowski    
Frank & Beverly Watkins                      
Bill Webster    
James Wills        
Leda Zaginaylo   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Prayers for Those in the Military 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Please note that in January, the prayer list begins anew.  If you wish to put someone on the list, for the 
year 2023, you will need to call the parish office (804) 843-3125 to have that person’s name put on the 
prayer list.   

 



Please support our sponsors. . . . . .. . . They support our bulletin! 

We invite all parishioners to join a ministry. 
Contact the Chairperson of the ministry or call the Parish Office at 

804.843.3125 

ALTAR LINENS 
   Linda Drexler         843-2541 
   vintagenotes@verizon.net 
 

ALTAR SERVERS 
   Joe Drexler                         843-2541 
   liturgychair@olbs-catholic.org 
 

ARTS & ENVIRONMENT 
   Rowena & Tom Fauber     725-6110 
    artsenvironment@olbs-catholic.org 
    
BELL CHOIR 
    
CANTORS/CHOIR 
   Leda Zaginaylo             757 870-2516 
    music@olbs-catholic.org 
    
CEMETERY COMMITTEE 
   Gary Silvia                    757-303-8576 
   cemeterychair@olbs-catholic.org 
     

CHURCH HISTORIAN         
     Linda Drexler          843-2541 
     historian@olbs-catholic.org 
 

 

CLEANING COORDINATOR   
 
FACILITIES COMMITTEE 
      Jim Pyne 
      facilitieschair@olbs-catholic.org 
 

FINANCE COMMITTEE 
     Richard Duke            843-3125 
      financechair@olbs-catholic.org 
 

HISPANIC MINISTRY 
    Nanci Hernandez 
     Jose Velasquez 
     hispanicministry@olbs-catholic.org 
  

HOSPITALITY 
   Glenn & Kay Shaw                843-3476 
 

JUSTICE & PEACE 
    

KNIT, PURL & PRAY 
 

LAWN MOWING COMMITTEE 
    Eric Ellingson                       843-2184 
    ericellingson@verizon.net 
  
    
 

LIBRARY 
   Linda Drexler        843-2541 
    vintagenotes@verizon.net 
 

LITURGY COMMITTEE 
    Joe Drexler         843-2541 
    liturgychair@olbs-catholic.org 
 

MINISTRY SCHEDULING 
    Pattie Vadas         843-4082 
    pbv0806@yahoo.com 
 

OFFICE VOLUNTEERS 
   Margaret Varboncoeur    843-2867                    
 

PARISH COUNCIL   
    Tiffany Smith        840-7984 
    parishchair@olbs-catholic.org 
 

SACRISTAN 
     Joe Drexler         843-2541 
     David Seckora, Sacristan Emeritus 
     Marguerite Sturtz, Sacristan Emerita 
           

YOUTH MINISTRY 
     Erin Hayden  
     DRE@olbs-catholic.org 

WELCOME  NEW  PARISHIONERS  
New members are asked to register at the Parish Office in the Mercy Center. 

 
 

Vincent Funeral Home 
and  Cremation Services 

 

CHRIS P. VINCENT 
 

    vincentfuneralh@aol.com 
 
 

          417 11
th

 Street 
          West Point VA 23181 
          804-843-2550 
 
 

     9923 Pocahontas Trail  
     Providence Forge VA  23140 
     804-966-7075 
 
 

Custom Monuments 

 
Rent the 

Father van den Boogaard 
Hall 

 
 
 

Facilities for 
Wedding Receptions, 
Anniversary Parties, 

Birthdays, Family Reunions 
 
 

 

843-3125 ext 111 
 

Email:  hallrentals@olbs-catholic.org 

 Revised March 23, 2022 

  

*New Members 
Welcomed 

*Hall Rental Available 
 

Contact 
Janice McGowan 

(804) 366-4124 

 


